
Province de Québec          Municipalité de Bristol           June 14, 2010 
 

A special meeting of the Bristol Council was held in the Townhall on June 
14, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Brent Orr, and Crs. Steve Forbes, Keith Smith, 
Colette O’Malley, Greg Graham, Brian Drummond and Debbie Kilgour. 
 
(10-06-99)  Motion Cr. Forbes to adopt the agenda as presented. Crd.  

The Mayor abstains from voting. 
 
The meeting was opened to the visitors present.      
 
Debbie Greer inquired why the speed bumps were installed on Cemetery Road. 
 
A ratepayer commented that they would be in the way of a funeral procession in 
that area. 
 
Joan Woermke commented that they would hinder the speed of fire trucks 
responding to fires in that area. 
 
Bill Kearnan commented that the speed bumps have been successful in slowing 
down the traffic and helping to keep children in that area safe.  He recommends 
leaving them there for a year to monitor the situation. 
 
Paul Hinch inquired if two more speed bumps could be installed on Cemetery 
Road.  
 
 Bill Kearnan commented on Mayor Orr’s suggestion that Norway Bay form a 
committee to discuss where they believed would be the best areas for speed bumps 
by saying that a committee would never agree, and since they are already installed, 
leave them where they are. 
 
A ratepayer questioned why the speed bumps were necessary and that a better 
solution would be to contact the police for more surveillance. 
 
Paul Hinch gave an update on the CN Railway situation.  This will be discussed at 
the next regular council meeting. 
 
Teddy Ambridge questioned what the exact wording of the motion concerning 
waste disposal indicated on the agenda would be.  
 
Bruce Robertson inquired as to the length of the contract and if it was open to 
negotiation every year. 
 
Eileen Barry questioned why the garbage bags are clear and if they are 
biodegradable as she is concerned with the impact on the environment. 



 
Peter Hanna submitted a letter concerning the waste disposal contract and there 
was a discussion on the dollar amounts in this contract. 
 
Teddy Ambridge pointed out that it states in the contract that it can’t be 
renegotiated until March 31, 2015. 
 
A ratepayer inquired whether Tom Orr’s agreement to renegotiate with the 
Municipality prior to January 2011 is a written or verbal agreement.  
 
 
 (10-06-100)   Motion Cr. Graham to authorize Mayor Brent Orr to sign the 

waste disposal contract with Tom Orr Cartage.  Crd.  The 
Mayor abstains from voting. 

 
 
There was a discussion concerning motion # 10-06-97.   
 
(10-06-101)   Motion Cr. Forbes to accept the revised agenda to include the 

vote on motion # 10-06-97.  Crd.  The Mayor abstains from 
voting. 

 
(10-06-102)   Motion Cr. Drummond to rescind motion # 10-06-97.  Motion 

defeated by Cr.’s Forbes, Smith, O’Malley, Graham and 
Kilgour.  The Mayor abstains from voting. 

 
(10-06-103)   Motion Cr. Forbes to leave the speed bumps in their present 

locations for another month to access their effectiveness and 
proper signage will be installed.  Crd.  The Mayor abstains 
from voting. 

 
(10-06-104)   Motion Cr. O’Malley to close the meeting.  Crd.  The Mayor 

abstains from voting. 
 
 
 
________________   ___________________________ 
Mayor Brent Orr                             Director General Keith Emmerson 


